IN THE UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT FOR THE DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO



NOTICE TO COUNSEL

The United States District Court of Puerto Rico commemorates the 40th Anniversary of the Juan M. Pérez-Giménez as United States District Court Judge

On December 5, 1979, the United States Senate confirmed President Jimmy Carter's nomination of Juan M. Pérez-Giménez for the position of United States District Court Judge for the District of Puerto Rico. Over the past forty years, Judge Pérez-Giménez has presided over landmark cases in our jurisdiction, while also serving as mentor to fellow District Judges and law clerks who worked in his chambers over the years. His commitment and tireless efforts to administer justice within our district have left an indelible mark in Puerto Rico.

Today, the Chief Judge, his fellow District Judges and the court's family recognize the important contribution of now Senior District Judge Pérez-Giménez to our legal system for the past forty years. The Court looks forward to many more years of Judge Pérez-Giménez serving the people of Puerto Rico.

BY ORDER OF THE COURT

In San Juan, Puerto Rico, this 19th day of December 2019.

GUSTAVO A. GELPI

CHIEF, US DISTRICT COURT DISTRICT OF PUERTO RICO

Yunt A. Nela-